KIRMINGTON & CROXTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Parish Meeting of Kirmington & Croxton Parish Council, held on Tuesday 4^{th} October, 2016, at Kirmington Bowls Club.

Present - Cllr Marsden, Cllr Wells, Cllr Green, Cllr Walton, Cllr Page & Clerk

01.10.16 - To note Apologies for Absence

Cllr Peter Clark, Cllr Richard Hannigan, Cllr D'Souza, Cllr Gallimore

02.10.16 - <u>Declarations of Interest need to be remade and recorded in the minutes even if an interest has been declared in the register</u>

Cllr Marsden declared a personal interest in any Airport or Aviation issues, as he works in the Aviation industry; he also declared an interest in Bristow Helicopters as he is undertaking some consultancy work. Cllr Marsden declared an interest in item 06.10.16, as he works in the Aviation Industry and is a Member of the Airport Consultative Committee. Cllr Marsden declared an interest on item 09.10.16 regarding highway issues on the 137 as he owns a property accessed by this road.

Cllr Wells declared an interest in any item on the agenda in connection with North Lincolnshire Council, as he is a Representative.

03.10.16- <u>To confirm the minutes of the meetings held on 13th September 2016</u>

These were confirmed as a true and accurate record. Proposed by Cllr Wells and seconded by Cllr Page.

04.10.16 - <u>Public Participation</u> None.

05.10.16 - <u>To receive the Chairmans Report - an update on decisions taken at previous meetings</u>

All items on the agenda.

06.10.16 - To receive an update from the Airport Consultative Committee meeting and Noise Monitoring

No further ACC meetings held, next one is due in November 2016. There were no objections by the Parish Council for the liqueur licence at the new Airport Hotel.

The August noise monitoring figures have been viewed by Cllr Marsden and they are within Government guidelines.

07.10.16 (a) - To receive any updates from NATS and discuss any items to be raised at the next NATS meeting and any further Police Matters and any updates on Country & Wildlife Crime

Cllr Marsden attended the latest NATS meeting; he reported the vandalism at the Church to the Police at the meeting. A farmer's straw stack has been set on fire in Kirmington and caused thousands of pounds of damage - this has been reported to the police by the farmer.

Cllr Page advised there had been a local break in; Cllr Green advised a vehicle had been stolen in the village.

Wildlife Crime - No incidents reported recently; but Cllr Marsden advised residents to be on their guard, as it is coming to the time of year when poaching begins.

08.10.16 - <u>To receive a report from Local Councillors updating the Parish Council on activities within North Lincolnshire Council and determine further action</u>

Cllr Wells advised the Chief Executive of North Lincolnshire Council, Simon Driver has retired.

The Highways team are pricing up road jobs and are hoping to get them completed by the year end.

09.10.16 - (a)To consider any further Highways matters within the Parish for the Clerk to take up with North Lincolnshire Council

Cllr Wells agreed to chase up the paths and road issues in Kirmington. Clerk to chase up also.

(b) – Any updates from Tim Allen regarding the Parish Paths Partnership None

10.10.16 - <u>To receive planning decisions made by North Lincolnshire Council</u> and consider any planning applications received where comments have to be <u>submitted before the next meeting</u>
None

11.10.16 - Any updates from Singleton-Birch

The open day for the further development will be held on 19th October at the plant. Singleton-Birch have leaflet dropped local residents. It is also advertised on the Parish Council website.

12.10.16 -(a) - <u>To discuss progress on the Playing Field and work to date</u> Cllr Walton advised he cut the grass recently and a part of the mower has been bent. **It was resolved** - To get the mower serviced and repaired by Scunthorpe Lawnmowers.

(b) - To consider any quotations obtained for further signage

It was resolved - Clerk to order 12 adhesive signs for 'no litter' and 'no dog mess.'

13.10.16 - <u>To discuss any further ideas for the layout of the Parish Council</u> Website

The website is getting plenty of hits each month.

A link to the Marrowbone & Cleaver can be arranged in the future if the new owners wish. It was resolved - Clerk to write to Sally (The new pub Manager) to formally invite her to the next meeting.

14.10.16 - <u>To consider arrangements for the Remembrance Day event 2016</u> Cllr Marsden went through the Order of Service with the Councillors. All agreed with the format.

He advised there will be 3 standards this year.

It was resolved - Once Cllr Page visits the school to make arrangements the Parish Council will donate £5 towards tea/coffee & biscuits. Clerk to formally ask the Police to attend as uniformed personnel will be present.

15.10.16 - <u>Any update on the Old Nissan Huts</u> None

16.10.16 - <u>Any update on the grant for the Memorial Garden</u> None

17.10.16 - Correspondence

None

18.10.16 - Accounts

(a) To approve the September accounts - These were confirmed as a true and accurate. Proposed by Cllr Page and seconded by Cllr Green.

19.10.16 - Minor Items

Cllr Marsden suggested a book of Remembrance of the 921 fallen members of the 166 Sqn. may be an idea to be held in the Marrowbone & Cleaver pub; Cllr Wells suggested an electronic revolving photo frame with the names on could also be an idea.

Cllr Green asked if a letter could be sent to the Church thanking them for the buffet and drinks they put on for the 166 Squadron Event. This was agreed and Cllr Marsden asked for his apologies to be conveyed that they were not thanked sooner.

20.10.16- <u>Agenda Items for the next meeting</u> No further items.

21.10.16 - To confirm the date and time of the next meeting as Tuesday 1^{st} November, 2016 at 7.30pm This was agreed.